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Bremerton, Washington

Our website address is: www.telebyte.com/masons/sojourn/index.htm

November 2010 Newsletter


 Chapter Officers 2010-2011

	 President
	 Mr. Alexander Jordan
	
	jordan3614@hotmail.com

	 1st Vice President
	 Mr. Peter Dawson
	360-779-8219
	

	 2nd Vice President
	 Mr. Robert Lamb
	360-769-9108
	None

	 Secretary/Treasurer
	 Mr. Charles Yankosky
	360-813-2786
	cyankosky@yahoo.com

	 Marshal
	 Mr. Lance Otis
	360-874-0835
	lotis666@gmail.com

	 Chaplain
	 Mr. Richard Dexter
	360-692-6876
	rdexter@tscnet.com

	 Color Bearer
	 
	
	 


Hero Camp Officers 2010-2011
	 Commander
	 MMCM Henry Carman
	 360-698-4776
	hankcarman@wavecable,com

	 Chief of Staff
	 Col William Biscomb
	 206-842-6417
	milfordbiscomb@comcast.net

	 Adjutant
	  WTCS John Gray
	 360-895-3188
	wtcs_sw@wavecable.com


Meeting Notice!
We will meet at Elk’s Lodge #1181, Pine Road, Bremerton on Friday 12 Nov. Social hour and dinner begins at 1800, meeting at 1900 hours. Ladies and guests are always welcome at the meeting and are urged to attend. 

The associated Lewis and Clark Camp of the Hero's of '76 meets immediately following the Sojourner meeting and is open to all Hero's.

Don’t forget to wear your Medals!

Highlights of the Last Meeting

              President Alex Jordan opened the meeting at 19:00 with the Pledge of Allegiance .  Hank Carman served as Chaplain.  The minutes of the September  meeting were read by the Secretary and approved.  

                Our Regional Rep., Wendell Dutt, in commenting on the “Old Glory” video, made  by Lance Otis and Dick Dexter, said that it has essentially been approved by National and 

 will be posted on the website.

Communications:  A number of circulars came in from National relating to coming Conventions,  Americanism teachings for Young Americans,  Chapter Excellence Awards,  Sojourners Goals and Objectives and Strategic Plan for 2011.   Sojourners is also implementing Youth Protection Policies, similar to those in force for our Concordant Youth Bodies (DeMolays, Rainbow Girls & Jobs Daughters).  A donation for the 3-6-5 Club was sought so that we might get a streamer this year.  A proposed ceremony that might be conducted in a Ma-

sonic lodge was also provided.  This is a new ritual and performance of it depends on obtaining the permission

 of the Grand Masters and Grand Lodges of the several states.  It is not yet approved by the Grand Lodge of Washington.  A “Propeller Club” personal achieve-

ment incentive was described.  To get a Propeller Club

 pin, a member must sponsor two new members, hold a

 3-6-5 Life Membership and make a donation to the 

Sem Fund or Americanism Youth Fund.

               Alex has a petition from John Soy, who 

was elected by Olympic Chapter 539 in Sequim but 

never initiated.  Marshall Peter Dawson escorted  RW Jerry Lingle from the room as we voted on his newly received petition for membership.  He was elected unanimously.  The Marshall then presented John Soy

 and Jerry Lingle in front of the podium for the init-

iation ceremony.  President Alex Jordan gave the init-

iation lecture.  President Alex then extended his right 

hand of fellowship and welcomed the new initiates

into Sinclair Inlet Chapter #80.  V.P. Peter Dawson  

performed the Medal Lecture.  The two new brothers 

were given a hearty welcome.

               President Alex made a motion about the By-Laws.  We have regular stated meetings all months 

except July and August, per By-Laws, Article 2, Sec. 1.  We’ve always considered the Joint Installation of Of-

ficers on the 1ST Saturday in June to be the equivalent 

of the June meeting.  The “2ND Friday of June meeting”, 

as stated in our By-Laws, conflicts with the Instal-

lation of officers at Grand Lodge, for those members 

who may want to attend Grand Lodge.  A motion was made to replace the June meeting with the June Instal-lation of Officers.  V.P. Peter seconded.  Those mem-

bers present voted unanimously for this change.  This suggested addition to the By-Laws was to be sent to Nelson Newcombe, National Secretary/ Treasurer.

               Lance Otis has too much on his plate to do

the monthly news letter, so the Secretary will do it.  

We need new name tags.  A place in Silverdale, called Silverdale Trophy  can make name tags to fit our plas-

tic holders.

New Business:  Wendell Dutt reported that National Sojourners will be holding a mid-winter meeting in Greenville, South Carolina from Jan. 12-14, 2011.  Wendell will attend the main meeting on Thursday 

and Friday.  The purpose of the meeting is to prepare

 for the national convention in June. 

               Hank Carman plans to have a Heroes meeting next month.  We should have one every quarter.  They 

will talk about who the next Hero is going to be.

                Jerry Thompson’s funeral will held on Mon-

day, Oct. 11.  Viewing will be from 10am to 1, fol-

lowed by a 1pm funeral at Rill Chapel in Port Orchard.  Burial will be at Sunset Memorial Park with full military honors.  Jerry was a retired Senior Chief in the Navy. 

 A reception will be held afterward at the Port Orchard 

lodge. All who knew him in Masons. Eastern Star and 

the Youth Bodies are invited to attend. We’ll miss him.  Pres Alex wanted a card sent to his family in recognition of his years of service.

Sickness & Health:  Diane Reid broke her shoulder at 

the temple.  Harold Richardson is taking care of his wife.  It’s still painful for him to walk.  Harry Houston is 

coming along. He had a stroke in mid June.  Tom Lu is getting along after his stroke.  

               Chaplain Hank Carman offered the closing prayer.  The meeting was closed at 19:55 by President Alex, peace and harmony prevailing.             
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